PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA 15217

Dear Pliskover Member:

The Memorial Days (Kaiver Ovus) of paying respect to our dearly departed before the High Holidays will be held this year on:


Sunday, September 18, 2005,  9:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M. 


Sunday, September 25, 2005,  9:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.

In the past, we have had a qualified individual accompany each family to their departed loved ones for graveside prayer.  This year Ann (Weiner) Gould has volunteered to read the service for the families at each grave site.  Ann is a member of Kolot Bi K’ Dushah, and recognized by the Conservative movement as proficient and able to lead services. 

We are also offering a service to all our members who live out of town and find it difficult to make the annual graveside visit.  Our Remembrance Memorial Committee will help you to honor your dearly departed on our memorial days.  On the attached page please insert all the names – English and Hebrew – of your dear ones and mail to our P.O. Box.  If you cannot attend at the proper time we will then have your wishes attended to by having a group service, where the names of all the departed will be read aloud, followed by the recitation of the traditional “El Moleh Rachamim” prayer on your behalf.

According to Jewish tradition, memorial prayers should be offered with the giving of charity (tzedakah).  Checks should be made out to:  PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION, and mailed to P.O. BOX 8237, PITTSBURGH, PA  15217.

The work involved in the upkeep of the cemetery is very costly (repairs, machinery, labor, etc.), so your financial help will be greatly appreciated.  Some of your officers and board members will be sitting at the table near the entrance to the cemetery to once again greet you and receive your contribution for Kaiver Ovus.

In closing, let us wish each of you a very healthy, happy and prosperous New Year.  We are looking forward to hearing from you and seeing you soon.  L’Shana Tova.

Shalom,

Officers and Board Members

August, 2005

e-mail: Pliskover@Pliskover.com
website:  www.Pliskover.com
September 18 and 25, 2005

                                                                                                         English            Hebrew

Your name______________________________________________________________

Your address____________________________________________________________

DEPARTED:

Spouse_________________________________________________________________

Father__________________________________________________________________

Mother_________________________________________________________________

Sister__________________________________________________________________

Brother________________________________________________________________

Son/Daughter___________________________________________________________

Other relatives __________________________________________________________

                        __________________________________________________________

                        __________________________________________________________

If you wish prayers said at our cemetery for your loved ones who are laid to rest elsewhere, we will do that also.

PLISKOVER ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA  15 217

e-mail:  Pliskover@Pliskover.com
website:  www.Pliskover.com
NEWSLETTER

MAY – AUGUST 2005

The officers and Board members look forward to seeing you at the cemetery again this year.  The cover sheet tells it all, and the second sheet is for you to send to us for the prayers we will offer for you on the 25th of September.  The days at the cemetery are September 18 and 25, and the hours are from 9:00am to 1:00pm.

Our picnic in June was wonderful in spite of the weather.  The heat kept some away, but the ones who braved the weather were glad they did.  Ann and Ron Gould chaired the event, and did a beautiful job.  They gave out $500 scholarships to two deserving young people – Erin Speck and Hilary Silverman.  These two young ladies will soon be old enough to be Pliskovers in their own right.  Bobbie and Merv Dizenfeld shlepped up here from Virginia.  Merv’s niece, Ruth Zober, brought his favorite cake (strawberry shortcake) to serve and celebrate Merv’s birthday.  Merv wore his trademark 4th of July  suspenders, and looked good! It was nice to see Hannah and Kimbell Rubin in from Ohio to share the day with parents Florence and Frank Rubin, and friends.  Ruth (Rubenstein) Spiegel came from  the summer heat in Florida to the Pittsburgh hot spot, and enjoyed her visit.  In a note from Gertrude (Rosen) Horovitz she mentioned wishing she knew a Pliskover who lived near her. I immediately matched her up with Ruth Spiegel.  They have spoken and spent time together since then.  Do we do good work, or what?!  The Forman Group (Honey, Harold & David) did good work getting the hot dogs done to perfection.  David and Celia Stock were out of the country, therefore couldn’t make the picnic.  Joe Calig intended to come from California, but the doctor nixed the visit.  Joe sent in a very generous contribution for the picnic, as did Ettie Perilstein.  Louis Weiner called  the numbers for Bingo, and the winners were Jared Kaufman, Jared Kaufman (yes, twice), Diane Silverman, and Shirley Weiner (who donated it back to the picnic).  I know I’m missing so many more, but my brain is on hold at this moment.

Ettie Haas came back from a vacation with her family, and now she is heading for Erie to attend big family reunion.  Ettie was able to join us for our July board meeting, and it was great to see her again.

Our sympathy goes out to the Steiner and Wedner family on the passing of their beloved Mort Wedner from California.  Mort enjoyed his Pliskover family, and his cousin, the late Isador Steiner, felt the Pliskovers was a place all his relatives should belong to, and indeed they did.

We welcome Rhea Roth back to Pittsburgh.  Florida’s loss is our gain.  Rhea is living in the Riverview Apartments now.  Rhea’s daughter, Jeanne Roth-Williams, just graduated 
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with a B.S. degree from Duquesne University’s School of Business Administration with Academic Honor – Summa Cum Laude.  Jeanne’s father is the late Lou Roth.  Jeanne, we are ALL so proud of you. 

Congratulations to Aaron and Erica Strauss on the arrival of their daughter, Daniela Madelyn, on July 13, sister of brother Noah Harrison.  Proud grandparents are Ginger Merkow and Leonard Merkow, great-grandmother Norma Radin, and great-great grand-parents Rose and David Radin.

I forgot to mention another relative of our Australian friend, Adele Shabshis Needleman.  It’s Mark Weiner of Canton, Ohio, son of Harriet Green, and grandson of the late Louis Weiner, also from Canton.  Sorry, Mark.  Every day I find my mind weakening.  Must be my age.  It’s not easy being thirty-nine  -- again.  Of all the things I have lost, I miss my mind the most.

Adele Shabshis has been corresponding with our President, Irv Weiner, Eileen Weiner Levin, Jared Kaufman, and many others.  Adele is from Australia, and found “us” on the internet.  She has sent Irv copies of her family diary, which was written during the war.  It’s really hard to hear of the terrible suffering these people went through.  May we never know from this again.  

Some “food for thought.”  There has been an increasing amount of people looking for Pliskover relatives.  The importance of our organization is being felt in many out-of-town places, especially among people looking for their Pliskover relatives.  It is an important thought to keep in mind that we start with our own families.  Make sure your next generation is aware of how important it is to keep our cemetery taken care of.  And this should be done by keeping up your membership (starting with age 19), participating in many meetings, all get-togethers, and seeing that your children are educated as to where their families have come from, how they got here, and who do you know that is related but not yet a member.  If we lose the workers we have now (one way or another), and we can’t get the next generation to step up and take charge where possible, we will be in trouble.  We need every Pliskover we know to step up and be a part of us all.  If we lose what we have, we will have a Hebrew Association take over our funds, and run the organization like a business.  We have to make our cemetery OUR business.  Our parents, grandparents, spouses, siblings, aunts, uncles, cousins, and friends depend on us.  In turn, we will have to depend on our next of kin.  And so on.  Keep an eye on our website, and see if you can answer any queries that come our way.  Jared Kaufman is right there to help you.  You can reach him at pliskover@pliskover.com , or Irv Weiner at WeinerEdel@aol.com.

Tracy Cook, you are one gutsy, great lady.  Our love and best wishes go to you for a speedy and complete recovery.

Get well wishes also go to Alan G. Miller.  We’ve missed you at the meetings, Alan.  We’re not meeting in September, but hope to see you in October.
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Hello to the Libensons!  Jerry and Harriette are doing fine in “Paradise West” aka California.  They are a pleasure to know, and have them and their three children as members.  

Lois Leff, you overcame all odds, after being hit by a bus; and after a three month stay in rehab, you walked out of Charles Morris Nursing Home.  You amazed everyone who came in contact with you.  Your personality, tenacity in doing what was necessary, and lighting up everyone’s life you came in touch with, was totally mind boggling.  Now that you have had a little set-back, I’m sure you’ll blow that away in no time.  

Miriam (Pearl) Herman, it was so nice to see you again.  Sorry it had to be at the nursing home, but I know you will give it your all and take leave of the rehab very soon.  

Thank you, Laney Margolis, for your recent contribution.  We appreciate it very much.  Laney has a son, Leo, who is a gifted pianist. She wonders who of her  family had a talent that couldn’t be discovered while living in Pliskov.  So she wrote this poem.   It was published in a book called:  Celebrate:  Poets Speak Out. 





LEO’S GIFT

“No Mom, it’s like this,” he says, all knowing, all of ten.

He stands next to me at the bench, Sweet, boyish, insisting.

His fingers, poised and still, waiting.

Then, in the smallest of motions, he presses the keys, The ones I just played.

And there it is, a change so tiny, a nudge of the timing, Music revealed.

This little boy, with magical ears, Anvils and stirrups, cilia and drums

Arranged in melodic perfection.  He hears rhythms in everyday motion.

In heartbeats and footsteps, in the cadence of breathing,

He hears tones in softness and silence, The symphonies ignored in everyday life.

He nudges me now, takes his place at the keys.

His fingers begin  to prod and caress, hover and fly. In a blur of motion, effort obscured.

Eyes closed, enveloped in his gift, I think of another boy:  An imagined face, features

Familiar, A century behind, a village in Russia.  This little boy, with magical ears

Hears rhythms in everyday motion, In the crackle of fire and cadence of Yiddish.

He hears  tones in rumors and whispers, The everyday melodies others ignore.

In the din of escape and  the hardship that follows, His gift rests in silence.

But winding through time, on a twisted strand of DNA, it comes to me.

And I, unknowing, give it to my son.

                                      By Laney Margolis

Thank you Laney for sharing this with us.

Members – please share your wonderful Pliskover stories with me, and I will share it with all.  Pride is a wonderful feeling.  I’m proud to be a Pliskover, and know I am not alone.  One of my granddaughters needed information on my family and their immigration here 
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for a class project.  I was so happy to help her.  She was impressed with the story, and I was impressed myself.  It should be a must do for everyone to tell their children.  If you can send me a short story on your family’s trip here, I would be happy to print it in a Newsletter.  The more we share, the more we care.

If you know anyone who is a Pliskover, but not part of our organization, please talk to them about joining us.  If you get their names to me I will be happy to send them the right papers for joining.  Also, if you have children 19 and older, please be aware they are now old enough to be members.  They no longer come under the “family” membership.  Remember, in order to survive, stay strong, and keep our cemetery in very good condition, we must increase our size.  We desperately need the interest and attendance of our young people.  

I look forward to meeting those of you who will be able to come to the cemetery on September 18 or 25 for Kaiver Ovus.  Your gift of tzedakah will be appreciated. To  those who cannot get to the cemetery, please send the attached sheet to us and we will say the prayers for you and yours on the 25th. 

In  the meantime, take care of yourselves.  We want you healthy and happy.  After all, it’s a healthy, happy Pliskover that makes our organization GREAT.  Don’t forget to send me news – and a new member!!!  Remember:  there are only two kinds of people in this world --  Pliskovers, and those who wish they were Pliskovers.

Shalom to you all,

Barbara (Rubenstein) Rosenzweig

